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Share The Spirit Newsletter 

Lent is Here!  

 

I like March. March means weõre going in the right direction. March means 

slightly warmer weather with better weather to come. March means the NCAA 

basketball tournament is here. And March means Lent is here and eventually 

leading us to Easter. Lent is a good thing, despite the lack of alleluias and      

celebration, Lent is a good thing. Our parish will celebrate Lent and weekly 

Lenten Suppers and òThe Chosenó, an internationally acclaimed movie about 

Jesus. We think youõll love it! 

 

Our recent Shrove Tuesday Pancake supper was awesome thanks to Jim Wack 

and several others from our Menõs Group (and friends). After Shrove Tuesday 

we jumped into Ash Wednesday with Ashes on foreheads (Ashes to go) with 

Rev. Lisa, Dan and Penny dispensing ashes to those passing by. Lent has indeed 

begun with deep prayer and a reverent contemplation of things to come. Lent, 

like Advent, is a time to reflect and contemplate, a time for patience and waiting, 

a time to quietly celebrate the grace of God and our beloved church. 

 

Holy Spirit has much to celebrate. We are alive and well! Donõt take my word 

for it. Letõs take a deeper look. Our Sunday attendance has doubled in the last 
year (thank you Bright, Vivian, and girls). Our fundraisers have been amazing and 

are expanding into exciting new adventures (Bingo games, Blueberry Festival and 

more). 

 

Furthermore, our new Menõs Group has begun to include the Jimõs, Dennis, 

Rick, Bright, and Art; and hoping even more will join! We also have a new    

sexton (Dave Johnson) to maintain the interior of our building. There are also 

several new building and grounds projects underway (HVAC, back stairs, and 

parking lot), and we have a new tenant paying thousands of dollars this year to 

use our space. Many great things are going on at our church! 

 

In summary, Lent is a great time to contemplate our gratitude for Godõs grace,   

cherishing those things he provides us every day, as disciples of Christ and as a 

community of Christ. We have so much to be thankful for. 

 

May you have a blessed Season of Lent.   Amen. 

Greetings from Rev. Dr. Chip Graves  
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Lent continues through the entire month of March.  Saint 

Patrickõs Day falls on the 17th,  so what do we do if we 

want to celebrate during Lent?  If your heritage is Irish, then attend parades, celebrate, & 

wear green . I used to think everyone was Irish on St Patrickõs Day but now I am too old to 

party like the Irish and I am not even Irish! But did you know that Patrick was born in      

England around the year 385.  According to the autobiographical writings of Patrick, he was 

captured in England by Irish pirates at the age of 16. He lived in Ireland for six years before 

escaping and returning to his family.  After becoming a cleric, he returned to northern and 

western Ireland where he served as a bishop and converted many to Christianity.  He is   

venerated in the Catholic, Eastern Orthodox, Anglican and Lutheran religions. The patron 

saint of Ireland is Saint Patrick. 

 This year the ECW has decided to make the Food 

Pantry in Tuckerton their mission.  For Valentineõs Day, many 

gift bags were put together for children. 

The Food Pantry is open on Tuesday, Thursday and             

Saturday mornings. Items currently needed are: kids cereals, 

toiletries, and laundry detergent pods.  

Thank you all who gave to this wonderful purpose. The next 

ECW meeting will be March 25th at 10am in the parish hall.  

  The Menõs Group continues to meet on the 2nd Thursdays of the month.  Gentlemen, 

come for fellowship and much more! 

  The Lenten Soup Suppers will begin on March 3rd from 6-8pm and continue on the 

next three Thursdays. If you are able, please bring a soup or bread. You will find a sign up 

sheet in the parish hall. Following the supper, we will watch the movie òThe Chosenó. This is a 

unique take on the people and their stories of the gospels of Jesusõ life.  Come and join us. 

 The community dinner is always on the last Wednesday of the month at 6pm however, 

since Shrove Tuesday falls on the day before Lent begins, the pancake supper took place. 

Looks like a fun time was had by all.  

Holy Spirit  Happenings  
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 Your 2023 Vestry Corner  from Louise Wagner, Senior Warden  

The first meeting of the new vestry took place on February 7, 2023. The goals for Holy Spirit 

this year are: to expand worship, expand music, grow shepherding and mission. More to come 

on all these subjects. 

The new plans for the stair project has begun and the back door near the altar and the 

kitchen will be closed for the next few months. Upon entering the church, or the parish hall, 

please use the handicap ramp. Upon entering the kitchen, undercroft or office, please use the 

glass doors near the Right Stop convenience store. This is a plan that is long in coming and 

will be wonderful when finished.  

 
¶ The vestry is the legal representative of the parish with regard to all matters pertaining to itõs    

corporate property. The senior warden is a support person for the rectors. The junior warden has   

responsibility for church property and building.  The vestry articulates the mission of the 

     congregation to support the churchõs mission by word and deed, to manage resources and                     

 to insure effective organization and planning.  Thank you vestry of 2023. 

Condolences:  

Please pray for Anne Tyler Pierce Maczierski and her family. 

 
Anne Magierski as we knew her, died on February 3, 2023.  At the age of 98,  

Anne planned and wrote her funeral service that was held at Christ Church 

in Riverton, NJ.  Anne was  married to Hank Magierski in 1991, lived in    

Mystic Island, Little Egg Harbor and was very active in Church of the Holy 

Spirit in Tuckerton for many years.  Anne was president and webmaster of 

the Genealogy Club of Little Egg Harbor and she accomplished many        

degrees in her lifetime and worked in a manõs world.  Anne lived her remain-

ing years at the Riverview Estates Rehab and Senior Living Home where she 

enjoyed reading the Bible, playing scrabble, writing, working on the com-

puter and watching the boats on the river. She was a devout Christian who touched many 

lives in many ways.       

If desired, donations are requested to be sent to National Multiple Sclerosis Society,       

Lyme Disease Assoc, or Church of the Holy Spirit, Tuckerton. 

May Anneõs soul and all the departed faithful souls rest in peace. 
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Altar Guild Notes  

Welcome!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We welcome the newest member of our altar guild. Bright Obeng who is working side by 

side with Nancy Lisy for training on òset upó.  Bright and his wife Vivian and their children 

Mabel, Stephanie, Janet and little Anothen are originally from Bibiani in Ghana.  

Bright is a graduate of Perdue University in Indiana, has served in the U.S. military and is now 

with the Army Reserves out of Fort Totten in New York.  Bright is a student at the New York 

Theological Seminary studying for the priesthood.  

We are so happy to have them with us. 

 

Just a reminder that Palm Sunday, is the last day to submit your requests for the memorials 

and thanksgivings. Please put your requests in an envelope with your name and the names to 

be remembered noting either a memorial or thanksgiving along with your donation and place 

in the offertory plate on Sunday, drop off at the office, or mail to the church using             

PO Box 174, Tuckerton. 

Welcome Spring!  

March 12, 2023 begins Daylight Saving Time on Sunday morning at 2am.  òSpring Forwardó  

I love all the signs that show us Spring is coming: 

     

    

Laughter is the sun that drives winter from the face.     Victor Hugo 
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HAPPY MARCH BIRTHDAY  2023  

 

 

March 4 Christine Weiss 

March 7 Ann Ehrhart 

March 7 Doreen Prinzo 

March 9 Arlene Bixby 

March 13 Barbara Bermel 

March 13 Deacon Rich Wisniewski 

March 14 Linda Johnson 

March 19 Bill Stephenson 

March 21 Grace OõConnor 

March 25 Heather Duym 

March 20 Peter Pharo 

 

 

 

 

A Birthday Prayer: 

  

May God  bless you with His boundless love, calming peace and 

heavenly joy throughout the coming year. 

I didn't get to thank the 2022 vestry in the February issue  

so hear goes:  

 

Jim Wack served as Senior Warden for 7 years and as a parting gift,  

Louise Wagner presented him with a photo of our church. 

 Jim Wack and Jim Heller served on the vestry during the 

 pandemic and lead our congregation through that difficult time.  

They were two very busy men working on behalf of Holy Spirit.  

It was because of these two men, the Rev. Canon Donald Muller  

and the vestry that many new opportunities presented itself for our church.   

Thank you Jim and Jim, the Discernment Committee and the 2022 vestry!  


